**ENGLISH VERSION** 

NEW VERSION



## Permanent Mission of Brazil to the United Nations Office and other International Organizations in Geneva

Ch. Louis-Dunant, 15 - 1202 – Geneva / Switzerland Phone: (+41) (0)22 332 50 00 / Fax: (+41) (0)22 910 07 51 E-mail: mission.brazil@delbrasgen.org

Human Rights Council 14<sup>th</sup> Session Universal Periodic Review Pakistan

Madam President,

Brazil welcomes the delegation of Pakistan to the UPR, in particular the presence of Her Excellency, Minister for Foreign Affairs. We note with satisfaction considerable developments in strengthening democracy and human rights since 2008, which include the establishment of a Ministry and of a National Commission for Human Rights.

Brazil also commends the "de facto" moratorium Pakistan has maintained on the death penalty during the past four years.

Brazil welcomes the ratification of seven of the core international human rights treaties, including the ICCPR and CAT. We recommend, however, the ratification of the Optional Protocol to CAT.

Not withstanding some recent disturbing developments, Brazil takes note with interest of improvements in the field of women's rights, including the adoption of the Prevention of Anti-Women Practices Act and of Laws on Sexual Harassment. We recommend the adoption of a National Plan with provisions to implement the legislations on women's rights.

Thank you.